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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Haeda Mihaltses, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro.  No.: 
861A
Committee:
Finance


Title:
A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the assessment of commercial buildings.

Sponsor:
Council Members Berman and Warden (by  the request of the Mayor) also Council Member Able.

Summary of Legislation: The taxable status of real property is set each year on January 5th for the succeeding fiscal year, which runs from July 1st to June 30th.  Under current law a building that commences construction after January 5th and is not ready for occupancy by the following January 5th is not assessed property taxes for the subsequent fiscal year unless the building is ready for occupancy or partial occupancy by April 15th.  A building that begins construction in May 2001 that is not ready for occupancy by April 15, 2002 would not be assessed for Fiscal 2003 (July 2002 to June 2003) real property tax.  However, it would be assessed property tax (on the improvements due to construction) for Fiscal 2004 even if it were still not ready for occupancy in April 2003. 


Int. 681A would maintain the current law’s time periods for non-commercial buildings.  It would extend, by two years, the period during which commercial buildings which are under construction and unoccupied would not be assessed.  So if the building in the example above were not ready for occupancy by April 15, 2004 it would not be assessed for Fiscal 2003, 2004 and 2005 real property tax.

The new rules apply only to commercial buildings where construction commences after January 5, 2000.

Effective Date: Forty-five days after enactment.

Fiscal Year in Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
Fiscal 2004


Fiscal Impact Statement: 


Effective FY2003
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY2004
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY2004

Revenues (+)
 ($6,500,000)
 ($9,800,000) 
 ($9,800,000)

Expenditures (-)
$0
$0
$0

Net
 ($6,500,000)
($9,000,000)
 ($9,800,000)

Impact on Revenues: 
This legislation would have no impact on revenues prior to Fiscal 2003.  In Fiscal 2003 it would reduce revenues by $6,5000,000 and it would reduce revenues by $9,800,000 in Fiscal 2004.  These estimates are based on average construction activity over the past 15 years. 

Impact on Expenditures: 
There would be a minimal impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation.

Source of Information:
New York City Department of Finance

Estimate Prepared by:

New York City Department of Finance

Raymond Majewski, Senior Analyst

Nadine Felton, Assistant Director, Revenue

Larian Angelo, Deputy Director, Revenue

City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
January 3, 2001


FIS History:


To be considered by the Committee on June 5, 2001

